
H.E. Mr. Csaba Kőrösi 

President of the 77th General Assembly  

of the United Nations 

                       

The Permanent Mission of the Kingdom of Morocco 

                      to the United Nations 

                               New York 

New York, 28 August 2023 

 

Excellency, 

 

We have the honor to write to you in our capacity as the Co-facilitators to lead consultations on 

the political declaration of the High-Level Meeting on Pandemic Prevention, Preparedness and 

Response that will be held in September 20, 2023. We would like to sincerely thank all delegations 

for their active and constructive engagement throughout the negotiation process on the draft 

“Political Declaration of the United Nations General Assembly High-level Meeting on 

Pandemic Prevention, Preparedness and Response. Special thanks go to all delegations that 

reached out last week and engaged constructively. 

 
We have listened closely and carefully to all views expressed in the room throughout the 

negotiation process and during bilateral meetings, and we believe that the text we are placing under 

silence procedure reflects a careful balance of the various positions, while remaining ambitious. 

 

The text is now placed under a silence procedure until Wednesday, 30 August 2023, at 12 

p.m. ET. 

  

We thank you once again for your support, engagement and your contribution in this important 

process and we look forward to the consensual adoption of this draft Political Declaration during 

the High-level Meeting on Pandemic Prevention, Preparedness and Response 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 
  

  

 

 

 

 

Gilad Erdan 

Ambassador, 

Permanent Representative of 

Israel 

to the United Nations 

 

Omar Hilale  

Ambassador, 

Permanent Representative of the 

Kingdom of Morocco 

to the United Nations 

 


